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For the Record
425  Sunday Morning 

272  Sunday Classes

N/A Sunday Evening

N/A Life Groups

201 Wednesday Evening

Our Ministers
Trent Arnold
Worship and CR Minister
790-2273 
ita99z@acu.edu

Harry Fitzgerald
Adult Education &  
Senior’s Minister
872-0386 
harry@racoc.net

Keith Kilmer
Pulpit Minister
756-0980  
keith@racoc.net
Aaron Phasavat 
Laotian Minister 
479-879-0349

Sabino Rodriquez 
Hispanic Minister
717-2466 (Office)  
957-0641 (cell) 
sabrod1949@aol.com

Grayson Taylor 
Youth Minister 
479-747-9794 
grayson@racoc.net

June 11, 2017

That You May Believe 
1. Why was the book of John written?  Jn. 20:30, 31

2. What does Jn. 1:12 say about those who believe?

How do you become a Son of God?  Gal. 3:26,27.

3. When does John first mention that the disciples believed?

4. Jn. 19:8 Says John saw and believed. Believed what?

5. Do you think Thomas was absent the night of the 
resurrection day because he was an unbeliever?

Jn. 19:24-29

What did Thomas say?

6. Who does Jesus declare will be blessed, or maybe even 
more blessed than Thomas, when they believe?   Jn. 19:29

•

•

•

The Bible in a Year

Daily Reading Schedule
	  Monday 12	 Psalms 35-37
	  Tuesday 13	 Psalms 38-41
	  Wednesday 14	 Psalms 42-45
	  Thursday 15	 Psalms 46-50

	  Friday 16	 Psalms 51-54
	  Saturday 17	 Psalms 55-58
	  Sunday 18	 Psalms 59-62

Do not merely listen to the word, and so deceive 
yourselves.. Do what it says.  James 1:22 

Our Shepherds
Harry Fitzgerald
799-6860 
Roger Holroyd
479-366-9273
Richard Keen
306-4081
Kevin Mayhew/Spanish 
Speaking Congregation
751-6292
Joe Mohorn
387-8644
Rodney Pless
871-7702 
Gary Turner
361-8115 
Harry Ware 
957-4919  
Keith Whitehead 
841-3667

Elder to 
Contact 
Elder to contact in June with 
your prayer requests is: 
Roger Holroyd - 479-366-9273

KEITH KILMER - Good 
morning! Our family is out 
of town today but our hearts 
remain with our Robinson 
Avenue family. I know that 
you will be blessed today as 
you worship God together. 
I’m grateful for Harry and 
Trent and the messages 
they will bring today. Open 
your ears and hearts to what 
God has to say through his 
humble and gifted servants.

Summer is often a time to 
be outdoors and return to 
nature. We work in the yard, 
we swim, we hike, we go for 
walks. All around us we see 
evidence of God’s creativity 
and his love. God’s first act 
of love is not the cross or 
even the grace of the Exodus. 
Creation is God’s first loving 
act. Notice the words of the 
Psalmist in Psalm 136:-4-9: 
“To him who alone does 
great wonders, His love 

endures forever. Who by his 
understanding made the 
heavens, His love endures 
forever. Who spreads out the 
earth upon the waters, His 
love endures forever. Who 
made the great lights, His 
love endures forever. The sun 
to govern the day, His love 
endures forever. The moon 
and starts to govern the night; 
His love endures forever.” 

Each act of creation 
testifies to God’s great love 
for his people. And God 
continues to show his love 
by sustaining what he has 
made. The Hebrew writer 
points out that Jesus was 
involved with the Father in 
creation and continues to 
sustain the world – “The Son 
is the radiance of God’s glory 
and the exact representation 
of his being, sustaining all 
things by his powerful word.”  
Again, the Psalms sound a 

similar note: “All creatures 
look to you to give them 
their food at the proper time. 
When you give it to them 
they gather it up; when you 
open your hand they are 
satisfied with good things…” 

I hope that we will enjoy 
God’s creation during this 
time of year and, in fact, 
every time of year. Hopefully, 
we won’t take for granted 
all that God has made and 
given. As you worship today 
consider God who is the 
Creator and Sustainer of all 
things and the giver of every 
good and perfect gift (James 
1:17). Think on all that he 
has made and praise him!

Sunday, 
June 11, 2017

Order of Worship

Worship Leader
Trent Arnold

103
He Has Made Me Glad

Screen
Here I Am to Worship

Welcome & Prayer 
Nick Emerson

313
The Old Rugged Cross

464
Because He Lives

790
Lord, Take Control

Communion Comments 
Adam Simmons

Communion

offering

315
When I Survey the 
Wondrous Cross

Screen
Great Are You Lord

Scripture Reading
John 20:26-31 
Mark Passmore

SERMON
That You May Believe 
Harry Fitzgerald

934 
Softly and Tenderly

Screen 
Faithful

Closing Prayer
Kevin Mayhew

Our Staff
Denise Pless
Secretary/Bookkeeper
denise@racoc.net

Julia Simkins
Secretary
julia@racoc.net

REGULAR WEEKLY MINISTRIES

DivorceCare -New Sessions will start in the Fall 
Life Groups - Sundays at different times 
Granddad’s Devo - Resume in the Fall 
Ladies Bible Class - Resume in the Fall 
Single and Parenting Class- New Sessions will start in the Fall 
Celebrate Recovery - Thursdays at 6:30 pm (Meal at 6:00 pm) 
GriefShare - New Session will start in the Fall 
DC4K (DivorceCare for Kids)-Sessions Start in the Fall 

Love Expressed Through Creation
God demonstrates his great love in many ways starting with creation

A Note for our

Church Family
Elder’s Meetings are held on 
the 1st and 3rd Mondays of 
every Month.  If you would like 
to meet with the Elders, please 
call the Elder of the Month to 
let them know you are coming.

Tithe.ly Giving Option:
Go directly to RACOC’s quick link:  
https://tithe.ly/give?c=77262



Senior Ministry

Game Night
The next First Friday Fun Night is July 7. We have 
had a fun time getting together playing games and 
visiting. Bring your favorite finger foods and board 
games and join us for a fun time of fellowship!

Our

Prayer List

Continue to

Remember
Lucy Allen
Beth Clem
Carl Gilliam
Shuree Jackson
Ron Parnell

Ministry

Care Packages for the Troops
Do you know someone in the military who is deployed?  
Family, friend, friend of a friend, or someone you just met 
-- share their name, address and length of deployment 
with us and we will be happy to send them care packages. 
Turn in the address to either the office or Cathy Hudson.

Those

Battling Cancer
Freida Hughes
Robert Kernes
Seth Mohorn
Dick Pate
Edna Porter
Al Simpson
Charles Shumate
Salina Wilson

Those

Shut In
Bonita Duncan
Gladys Dutton
Don & Marie Edwards
Dan Hash
Carolyn Howard
Don McClane
James Price
Verna Tacket
Linda Taggert
Elsie White

Family Time
Sunday 
	 9:30 am	 Bible Study  
	10:30 am 	Worship 
	 6:00 pm 	Worship

wednesday 
	 7:00 pm 	Bible Study

Those With Ongoing

Health Issues
Barkley Bullard
Cleo Drevs
Cecil Cook
Lyman Ferguson
Donna Gaston
Donna Martin
Scott Phillips
Rebecca Reichlein
Cheryl Roberts
Melissa Yeager

Adult Education

Adult Bible Classes
Sunday Morning Adult Classes:  
Adult Classes will transition to a study of the Minor 
Prophets as they finish studying John Chapters 1-12.  
The Transitions Class - “You Lost Me” 
Faith of the Millenial Generation

Youth Ministry

Youth Activities
June 24-29  - TREK 
July 9-12 - VBS 
July 15-22 - Wetoga 
July 30 - Aug 5 - GVBC Deadline to register is July 23 

Names will be printed on this 
list for up to 4 weeks at a time 
unless further updates are 
received in the church office. 

Bailey Allen - Lupus Cerebritis 
Cousin of McKane Woods
Danny Allen - Neuropathy  
Father of Lucy Allen
Darrell Ball - Hospice
Brother of Milton Ball
Steve Borden - Osteosarcoma 
Friend of the Alstons
Trey Cooke - eye infection 
Son of David & Jana Cooke
Stanley Eagle, - cancer 
Son of Nettie Eagle
Janet Elkins - cancer 
Daughter of Pat Elkins
Drew Hodge - Accident 
Friend of Jana Cooke 
Roger Kernes - cancer 
Father of Robert Kernes
Debbie Langstaff -Cancer 
Cousin of Beth Pettay
Ashley Morris - Cancer 
Great Niece of Helen Gillmore
Jimmy McIntosh - therapy 
Son of Wilma McIntosh 
Mikel McIntosh - ruptured 
appendix 
Son of Wilma McIntosh 
Jim Phillips - Prostate Cancer 
Relative of Ro Toon
Don Pipkin - prostate cancer 
Father of Eric Pipkin 
and Sherrie Hankins
Robert Ramsey 
Brother of Pat Elkins
Don Steele - Cancer 
Father of Sierra Engelmann
Pam Thrower -  Lung Cancer 
Daughter of the Sisemore
David Williams  Kidney 
Transplant 
Cousin of The Kilpatricks
Denny Woodward - Cancer 
Son of JoAnn Woodward

Keeping in Touch

Member Mailboxes
Please be sure to frequently check your member mailboxes 
located in the foyer. Monthly congregational calendars, 
listing birthdays and anniversaries, along with church 
activities, are available at the beginning of every month.

Mobile App and Online Directory

Directory
Our church directory is available to view on your mobile 
device! Instant Church Directory - the program we use 
to build our church directory - has a free app for church 
members to download on their Apple, Android and 
Kindle Fire devices. Copies of the instructions on how 
to download the app and access our Instant Church 
Directory on your PC are on the table in the foyer.  

Our Condolences

Extending Sympathy
Our sympathy goes out to Janet Reed on the death of her 
sister-in-law, Betty Jewsbury, on Thursday. The visitation 
and funeral service will be Monday and Tuesday in Branson.

June & July

Summer Series 2017
Our summer series is off to a fantastic start! Our first 
night was well-attended and we were treated to a powerful 
message from Steve Norris. Continue to join us throughout 
the months of June and July for our Wednesday evening 
meals (6pm) followed by our Summer Series sessions (7pm).  

June 14 - Leon Barnes (Central, Little Rock)

June 21 - Karl McLarty (Cloverdale, Searcy)

June 28 - Jackie Chestnut (Southside, Rogers)

July 5 - Keith Caselman (Baldwin) 

July 12 - Harry Fitzgerald (VBS week)

July 19 - Mike Bustillos (Combined 			 
	   service with National Hispanic Youth Rally) 

July 26 - Patrick Cannon (Walnut, Texarkana, TX)

Opportunity to Serve

Nursery Attendants for today
Infant Nursery - Stacey and Noel Dominquez 
Toddler Nursery - Julie Roach/Hannah Arnold

We request only assigned attendants and helpers stay 
in the nursery during worship with the exception if 
the child’s parent needs to stay in there with him or 
her. Please, no siblings without parental supervision.

Children’s Home

Pack the Pulpit
Today is “Pack the Pulpit” Sunday. If you forgot to bring 
your items, you can bring them to the church building 
tomorrow. Requested items are: Apple Juice, Grape Juice, 
Green Chilies, Green Olives, Lysol Toilet Bowl Cleaner, 
Peaches (#10 can), Trash Bags and Women’s Razors. 

Invitation

Baby Shower
All ladies are invited to a Baby Shower Brunch 
for Shuree Jackson on Saturday, June 24 from 
10:00 - 12:00 in the Small Fellowship Room. Shuree 
is having a girl and is registered at Walmart.

Bulletin Board

Thank You  
Please check the bulletin board for thank you notes and 
events that are going on in the area.

Obeying the Gospel

Baptism
We rejoice with Zoe Smith who put Christ on 
through baptism this past Sunday following morning 
services. Zoe is a friend of  Christina Burt. 

Zoe Smith 
3489 Brunswick St 
Sprindale, AR 72764

Family 

Illness and Recovery
Al Simpson received the infusion of radioactive particles this 
past week in Little Rock. Please pray that this new procedure 
will work against the cancer in his liver and other parts of the 
body. 
Faye Lowery is home.

Educational Workshop for Caregivers

Hope for the Future
A free seminar conducted by the Alzheimer’s Association 
for those caring for someone with Memory Loss, Dementia 
or Alzheimer’s disease will take place on Thursday, June 
22 from 8:00 - 4:30 pm at Bentonville Church of Christ. 
Elder Law will be there and a session about identity 
theft will be presented. Lunch is provided. Deadline 
to register is Friday, June 16. Harry Fitzgerald will be 
taking the van. There is a sign up sheet and registration 
forms in the foyer if you would like to attend. 

Hispanic Youth Ministry

Dresses for Africa
Dresses for Africa is an organization that provides dresses 
made out of pillow cases for girls in Africa. As a service 
project at the RNJ (Hispanic National Youth Rally), the 
youth will be making these dresses. Alonzo Rojo would 
like to have a trial run on June 17. If you would like to 
help with this please contact Alonzo at 479-381-4292. 

Regarding events, please do not forget to sign up on the 
lists outside of the teen room. Our signup lists for all of our 
upcoming events will always be posted there. Remember, 
Grayson has also implemented a weekly texting list to anyone 
who wants to be a part of that. If  you would like to subscribe 
to the weekly email (to keep you in the loop), just contact 
Grayson at 479.747.9794 or grayson@racoc.net. Thanks!

VBS

Volunteers Needed!
VBS will be held July 9-12. There are several opportunities 
to volunteer this year. There is a sign up sheet in the foyer, or  
contact Rhonda Asencio if you are willing to help in any of 
these areas: 
Painting/Decorating; Registration Table; Leading a Lesson/
Activity; Outside Games or Snack Prep and serve. 
There is something for everyone - even 
if you have never helped before!


